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Mr. Jason Timm, committee chair, called the Meeting to order at 6:03 PM with introductions.
Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

A member said the draft of the meeting states the next meeting date as October 29, 2011.  The actual meeting date is March 7, 2012.  The date on the draft will be corrected.  A motion was made to approve the minutes as written.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Advisory Business:

Ms. Dedra Daehn talked about the Survey Monkey that was sent out recently to get members’ feedback on when would be the best time to hold an advisory recognition event.  The responses have been good and Ms. Daehn said that from next year, she will plan an evening function in the spring time.

Work Plan:

Ms. Daehn reviewed the Work Plan items and suggested that the timeline be revised for some of the items.  Updated Work Plan for CTEC Development will be posted on the Computer Development website.

New Business:

A. Student Web Development Presentations Class of Winter 2012:  Professor Hughes had planned to show the committee a few of the presentations completed by students, but he was not able to access the video.  When he gets them on YouTube or other media, he will notify the committee members so they can view the presentations.
B. Advisory Feedback on CTEC/DNET Goals:  Professor Hughes reviewed the three goals for the CTEC and DNET departments for for 2011-2012.  They are: Foster Industry Partnerships.  Identify and Develop New Opportunities and Work Towards an Active and Growing Enrollment.  Towards the second he reports that they have offered a one credit Google Beyond Search and CTEC 280 Introduction to Word Press class.  They hope to develop more one credit classes because of their benefit to students looking for a one credit class to fill out their load for full time student status.  
C. Update on EWU BST and OIT Health Informatics Transfer Program: Dean Howard reported that Clark added a degree path towards transfer to Oregon Institute of Technology’s Health Informatics Program.  These studies include IT management practices medical records and other areas of medical support.  Dean Howard said that many of the courses are on-line courses. After the students complete the Health Informatics program here, they will be able to get a direct transfer to OIT to complete their four year education. 
Professor Hughes said the CTEC department at Clark has been asked to support this degree track by supplying three courses they have traditionally have had a hard time filling in the past,  CTEC 124 Visual Basic .Net I,  CTEC 224 Intermediate Visual Basic,  and CTEC 282 Programming with SQL. He reported to the advisory that we are exploring online delivery options for these courses which seem to be doing well in that format when offered through PCC.  
D. Update on CTEC 185: Professor Hughes shared the course description for CTEC 185 Database Web Technologies, a course approved for catalog inclusion last year by this advisory.  The course is a survey of  database practices in  web technology and will replace CTEC 181 in the Web Design and Database degree requirements.  Professor Hughes said he would like committee feedback on database.  He mentioned that the course currently has three prerequisite requirements and that students are strongly urged to concurrently enroll in the CTEC 227 Advanced PHP class.  This course will first be offered in Spring 2013. He requested feedback from the group on opportunities for students in the database field as well as our role preparing students Health Informatics. Andy Barsotti commented that he was surprised by the amount of information that was out there about the Health Informatics field.  

.Mr. Bob Wallace suggested thinking about creating one credit courses in some of these areas to test  the waters to see if they generate interest.

E. Exploration of Agile for CTEC Curriculum Development:  Clark Alum and Agile Programmer/Coach Mr Malcolm Anderson gave an overview of Agile programming practices.  Advisory members then engaged with him in a brief discussion of their experience with Agile and how it fits in to their respective careers. 
F. Software Solutions Development Program 

Professor Hughes reviewed the history and talked about the current status of the Software Solutions Development Program. In 2009 this advisory voted to discontinue the Software Solutions Development Associate in Applied Science,  Software Solutions Development Certificate of Programming of Proficiency ,  and Database Development Certificate of Achievement due to low enrollment and low demand for Visual Basic programmers as well as too limited a curricula for the database certificate. The committee continued to support the Web Programming Certificate of Achievement and the Web Design and Development Associate of Applied Technology, which is co-delivered with Computer Graphics Technology (formerly GRCP). 

Professor Hughes asked the group if the renewed interest in further development of a Microsoft networking degree to include training in technologies in Sharepoint, as well as the service courses we offer for the Health Informatics are opportunities the CTEC department should consider in leveraging towards a reintroduction of the SSD degree program with .net as its core technology instead of Visual Basic.
The committee discussed this and a general conclusion was made by Mr. Patrick Earl and others that there are indeed opportunities in enterprise as well as startups who could be well served with a .net skill set.
G. Advisory Feedback on 300 hour Perkins Vocational Funds:

Professor Hughes talked about a proposed Carl Perkins Research and Development grant to explore the development of a working title called “Web Practioner”  The motivation for this project is three-fold.  First, the Washington State Board and the office of instruction have stated that a new parent program is needed for the Web Design and Development AAT degree.  Secondly,  there is opportunity to update or replace the current Web Design and Development degree with a possible combined design/development skill set with new opportunities for our students.  Thirdly this project may lead to new certificate options to better serve our students and the web development community
Professor Hughes and adjunct faculty Ms. Lorelle VanFossen discussed that the WordPress web authoring and content management system was being used as the foundation of this curricular research and development effort. They mentioned that WordPress was a good resource in this regard due to its wide spread adoption in the web community (25% of all web domains run WordPress and it is on 69 million sites world wide)  and the role it plays in various aspects of the web in web communications and communications, programming and coding, as well as design and user experience.  

Professor Hughes discussed how he and Ms. VanFossen were taking a cross-disciplinary approach to the Perkins Research and Development grant and that it would utilize 300 hours of labor from Clark College full time and adjunct instructors many who were in the room during the meeting and will get an opportunity to participate as subject experts in this effort. The project will research job viability, develop a new curriculum and use the opportunity to update various aspects of the current Web Design and Development degree, particularly in regards to coding technologies. 

G.
CTEC 280 Selected Topics Course Introduction to WordPress:

Professor Hughes concluded the meeting by discussing the current CTEC 280 Selected topics class taught by Ms. Van Fossen during winter quarter.  He said that the full course is made up of WDD AAT students completing their program, professionals and community members enhancing their skills, and that the course has been received well by others in the Clark community. 
Next Meeting Date:

Wednesday, June 6, 2012

Meeting adjourned at 7:50 PM.
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